
Hello Team,  
 
I wanted to share this compliment with you, it belongs to all of you and our department 
staff.   The park looked beautiful, as it always does.  Staff also worked hard to help set 
up for the event. 
 
Councilman Davis and Mayor Bailey also replied and echoed Stan’s compliment. 
 
Thank you for all your work, I appreciate it.  I am honored to lead this department. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Adolfo Cruz 
 
 
From: Stanley Morrison  
Sent: Friday, May 26, 2017 4:20 PM 
To: Cruz, Adolfo  
Subject: VILLEGAS COMMUNITY CENTER 
 
Dear Adolfo, 
 
                It was great to see you this morning at Ysmael Villegas Community Center for 
the Medal of Honor freeway sign ceremony.  What a great event! 
 
                I know I commented to you on how beautiful the entire facility is but I wanted 
to write this to you.  The Casa Blanca community has every reason to be exceedingly 
proud of the Ysmael Villegas Community Center.  It is an absolute jewel for that 
community and for the city of Riverside.  I looked more closely, as the program went on, 
and marveled at how clean everything is.  The green grass is mowed exquisitely, the 
flower beds are weed free and everything is trimmed beautifully.  I still can’t get over 
how well kept the buildings look there.  It is more than a reflection of “pride of 
ownership”.  It is a tribute to the name Ysmael Villegas and his family in every 
regard.  And it is a tribute to Casa Blanca that it is so well maintained.  It sets the bar 
high for the rest of the city. 
 
                Please know that others see what I see and forward our deep appreciation to 
the crews responsible for the maintenance and upkeep of this very special place in our 
city.  Thank you for the leadership that is reflected in everything I have noted here.  I 
hope you and your family have the best Memorial Day ever.  Thanks Adolfo. 
 
                  “116”                                                                   Stan 
 
Stan Morrison | SVP/Business Development 
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